
GOOLMA COMMUNITY VOICE 

Busy End of Term 2 

Our study tour of Canberra looms. We 

will leave bright and early on Tuesday 3 

July. Our jam-packed week will have us 

back in Goolma on Friday 6th July.     

Everyone is getting excited. 

The students have decided to invite  

families and friends to every second 

school assembly. Year 6 students take it 

in turns to run the assembly. They have 

certainly grown in confidence. 

Public speaking will be held in Mudgee on 

Wednesday 26th June. The children will 

compete against students from the other 

Small Schools in their stage groups. 

There are 2 topics in each stage and the 

children have made their choices.    

Preparations are being made. 

Monday 2nd July we will meet with our 

friends from our Small Schools at Red 

Hill Environmental Education Centre for 

our annual National Aboriginal and      

Islanders Day Observance Committee 

event.  

Year 6 are Premier’s Sporting Challenge 
leaders and responsible for inspiring all 
our staff and students to be active for 
the 10 weeks of the program. They have 
a range of certificates to award to ensure 
motivation is consistent. 

Mrs Marie Cornish is again guiding our 

athletes to a timely peak ready for the 

small schools athletics carnival to be 

help on the first Friday of next term. 

This is our Sporting Schools grant in   

action.  

 

We seem to be battling our way through 

the cooler weather with everyone  

dressing appropriately. Every morning 

we do our nose blowing routine to     

ensure our ears are well cared for and 

functioning.  

 

Our sympathy goes to the Honeysett 
Family with the news of the recent 
death of Mr Jeffrey Honeysett. 



St Mark’s Anglican Church 

Goolma on  3rd Sunday  

every  month at 11.30                           

PLAYGROUP                                                                

Mrs Gorrie holds Playgroup at school every    

Tuesday starting Next Term at 9.30 to 11.00 then 

we join with the students for recess.   

SCHOOL BANKING 

School Banking is done every week so every  child 

at the school is eligible to Bank.  

MID-WESTERN Regional Council 

Mobile Library  

THE NEXT LIBRARY VISIT WILL BE 27/06/18 

Reminder to the Goolma Community that the 

Mobile Library comes to Goolma Public 

School from 10- 11 am every three weeks 

during the school term. Everyone is most       

welcome to use this service. 

GOOLMA BUSH FIRE BRIGADE 

For the reporting of an incident or fire please use the 

EMERGENCY number 000 only. Do not use local num-

bers or UHF.  

For general business contact the Fire Control Officer on 

63724434. The UHF CB contact is Channel 12 and is 

only for general use.  

Anyone wishing to Advertise  Special              

 Announcements please let us know and  

Dates to Remember  

2/06/18           NAIDOC Day AT Red Hill 

3/06/18           Canberra Excursion 

6/06/18           Last day of school Term 2 

24/07/18        School Resumes Term 3 

25/06/18        P & C Meeting 

27/06/18        Athletics Carnival 

P & C News 

Next Meeting for P & C  is 1st May at 9.15             

P & C would love to see some new faces  among 

the community, so come and join us for a cuppa. 

Everyone excited about going to Canberra 

School Assembly with our parents 


